MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SUTTON VENY PARISH COUNCIL

SUTTON  VENY  VILLAGE HALL  - THURSDAY 5th July 2007

Present: 
    Councillors Walker (Chairman),  Addington, Carroll, Coward, Guerri-Fear, King, Little, 

       and Stanbury  

1236.  Apologies –  Councillor Morris 

1237. Open Session for members of the public -  None in attendance

1238.  To receive declarations of interest 

None declared

1239.  To confirm and sign minutes of the last meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held on the 7th June 2007 were circulated prior to this meeting and were   accepted as a true record.          

Proposed: Councillor  Guerri-Fear
Seconded: Councillor Addington




   


    

1240.  Chairman’s Report


a. The Chairman announced that Sutton Veny had come 6th out of 9 in the Best Kept Village (medium sized villages) competition.  The Council discussed the value of this competition and how it might conflict with biodiversity and the more natural look of a rural village, and considered  whether the village might not take part next year.

b. A volunteer was sought for nomination to take a place representing parishes on the Standards Committee.  There was no volunteer.

c. The website for the WWDC information on unitary council was confirmed as www.westwiltshire.gov.uk/unitary for Councillors to access details of progress on WCC’s bid.

d. Mr Eric Price had kindly donated a framed print of the AONB Pictorial Map to the village which will be hung in the Village Hall.  The Council expressed thanks to Mr Price for his kind gift.

1241.  Consideration of budget and decisions over expenditure & projects 2007/8

This was discussed.  Councillor Little queried whether the Council has the power to donate money to charities.  The Clerk explained s137s  which may be used for this purpose.

1242.   Sutton Veny Cricket Club – consideration of funding for repair work

Councillors Carroll and Coward have discussed with groundsmen the need for a new roof for the pavilion which they have been advised will cost in the region of £1,200.  A written quote will be forthcoming.  Councillors Addington and King suggested that this could be match-funded by the Parish Council. 

1243. BritOz Cricket Match – June 24th

Councillor Carroll had been thanked by Mr Pavitt of the Australian organisers for his considerable efforts and involvement in the day, which had been a great success despite the weather.  The Aussies had won!  A plaque was unveiled to Mr Bob Tanner, who will be remembered for his contribution to cricket in the village.  Tea and cakes, all delicious, were provided in the Village Hall.  The same involvement is expected next year.
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1244.  New Model Code of Conduct 

All forms have now been completed, with the exception of Councillor Morrisl who will return her completed form to the Clerk as soon as she returns.

     Action Councillor Morris and Clerk

1245 .  New Model Code of Conduct – adoption

The new code had been circulated to all Members prior to the meeting.  It was adopted.



Proposed:  Councillor Walker

Seconded:  Councillor Addington   Action Clerk

1246.  Planning Committee Report

No objections were raised to:

07/01877 – 106 High Street – single storey extensions

07/01952 – 36 High Street – garage extension

07/01988 - 96 High Street - fell beech tree



              Action Clerk

1247. Payments     

Matta Products – multi-play unit safety matting


£5,436.81

WALC – Training Day





       41.13

Proposed:  Councillor Coward

Seconded:  Councillor King
   Action Clerk
1248 . Clerk’s report and correspondence

a.  The Clerk reported that a local prospective builder would be charged £40,750 by WWDC as a contribution towards Affordable Housing.  The Clerk had checked this information but Councillor King will raise the issue with Planning Policy to ascertain the reasons for this.            Action Councillor King

b.   No objections had been raised by field owners regarding the planting of a copper beech and an oak at the edge of the bridleway from North End to the playing fields.  These trees will be planted in the autumn.

c.   An error had occurred in the Flower Show Programme, which means that the photo competition sponsored by the Parish Council has now been limited to a photograph of an owner’s property rather than “Local Architecture – a photo of a local building” which was requested by the Clerk in a letter of 13th April.   Councillor King will look into this.





        Action Councillor King

1249. Matters raised by Councillors – for discussion only

None raised.

1250.  Items for |Parish Newsletter/Village Hall Newsletter/Website

Councillor Coward will compose the June newsletter and submit it to the editor by the 9th July.











             Action Councillor Coward

The meeting closed at 20.35
The next meeting will be in the Village Hall on Thursday, 6th September at 7.30 pm

There will be no meeting in August
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